
 
Public Notice 

Fact Sheet 
 
The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) has received a 
Brownfield Cleanup Program (BCP) application and Draft Remedial Investigation Work 
Plan from 172 Third Ave Equity LLC for a site known as 172 3rd Ave Manifold Supply 
Machine Shop Site, site ID #C224410. This site is located in the Borough of Brooklyn, 
within the County of Kings, and is located at N/A Third Avenue (f/k/a/ 172 Third Avenue) 
and 264 Butler Street. Comments regarding this application must be submitted no later 
than April 25, 2025. Access the application and other relevant documents online through 
the DECinfo Locator: https://www.dec.ny.gov/data/DecDocs/C224410/. The documents 
also are available at the document repositories located at the Brooklyn Public Library 
Pacific Branch, 25 Fourth Avenue at Pacific Street, Brooklyn, NY, 11217; and at the 
Brooklyn Community Board 6, 250 Baltic Street, Brooklyn, NY, 11201. Information 
regarding the site and how to submit comments can be found at  
http://www.dec.ny.gov/chemical/60058.html or send comments to Brittany Taranto, 
Project Manager, 625 Broadway, 12th Floor, Albany, NY, 12233-7014; at 
brittany,taranto@dec.ny.gov; or call 518-402-9791.  
 
To have information such as this notice sent right to your email, sign up with county 
email listservs available at https://nydecprod.prod.acquia-sites.com/environmental-
protection/site-cleanup/regional-remediation-project-information/environmental-cleanup-
email-newsletters. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


